N.O.M.A. Meeting Minutes for
March 30, 2017
On the above date at 6:30 PM the New Oxford Municipal Authority met with Chairman John Spalding presiding. Authority Board members present were Treasurer Jim Eisenhart, and Personnel Guillermo Bosch.  Also in attendance were Dave Jones with Stock & Leader, Randy Bailey from Wm. F. Hill & Assoc. Engineering, Tom Beamer, NOMA Facilities Manager, Adam Winters, NOMA Asst. Facilities Manager and Amber Gearhart, Project Asst. /Asst. Secretary.  Vice Chairman Stan Wannop joined the meeting via conference call.
On a motion by Eisenhart, seconded by Bosch, the Board unanimously approved the minutes of the January 24, 2017 meeting.

On a motion by Bosch, seconded by Eisenhart, the Board ratified payment of the following expenditures:  January 16th thru March 20th in the amount of $779,856.70.
Old Business
Miller Chemical – A general update was presented by Tom Beamer.

Hamilton Township – A general update was presented by Tom Beamer.  

New Hire – A general update was provided and there were three additional candidates that were to be interviewed in the following week.
New Business
On a motion by Eisenhart, seconded by Bosch, the Board unanimously accepted the resignation of Secretary Tom Olshanski.  The Board would like it noted that Olshanski added a lot of value to the work that was done with the Board and a lot of ideas.

On a motion by Bosch, seconded by Eisenhart, the Board unanimously decided to offer Don Kline the opportunity to complete the Secretary term.

Personnel Issues – A general update on the corrective action plan that was presented.  A 30 day review has yet to be completed.
Facilities Manager Report
Reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board on a motion by Wannop, seconded by Bosch, was the report submitted by Tom Beamer, Facilities Manager.
Plainville Farms – A general update was provided by Tom Beamer on possible financial options since the last workshop on March 20, 2017 in regards to capacity fees and future projects.  On a motion by Bosch, seconded by Wannop, the Board unanimously decided to direct the solicitor to prepare an agreement in accordance with the presentation presented by the Facilities Manager to present to Plainville Farms as soon as possible.
SWAP Loan – Denny Moul with PNC is working on a proposal for the loan since the interest rates are beginning to rise.

Twp. Delinquent Accounts – A general update was given.  There were four properties that were sold at Sheriff Sale totaling $18,109.  There is an outstanding delinquent balance currently of $124,822.57.
High Service Pump – The project was awarded to Conewago Enterprises in the amount of $79,261.  Notice of award was issued and they are currently submitting shop drawings for approval.  The pump has been approved and currently scheduled 12 weeks out to be install in or around July.
Dam Project – A general update was given.
OCMW – A general update was given.  It will be approximately $56,000 to have three phase current service to the well.

Lake Side Screen – Was installed and the start up is scheduled for April 3. 2017.

Plainville Farms – Previously discussed.  

Hamilton Township – Previously discussed.

Oxford Township Fire Hydrants – There has not been a reply on the agreement that was presented.

Misty Creek – A general update was given and the final payment has been made in regards to the cost discrepancy with the install of the water main on Route 30, finalizing the project.   

Raw Intake Pump Replacement – There was an error on the pump size on the first permit application.  DEP is in the process of reviewing the revised permit application.  NOMA will proceed with the bidding process.
Waste Water Plant Operator – Previously discussed.

Personnel Issues – Previously discussed.
USDA Paperwork – There are some outstanding issues that need to be resolved and finalized in order to proceed with the USDA loan for the OCMW.  On a motion by Bosch, seconded by Eisenhart, the Board unanimously approved the Chairman of the Board the authority to sign the Mandatory Connection Resolution that was decided on some time ago.
Composting Feasibility Study – A general update was given.  On a motion by Bosch, seconded by Wannop, the Board unanimously agrees to apply and administer the RBEG/RBOG and that we use the name of the Chairman of the Board or the Facilities Manager as the person authorized to sign grant documents.
Face Book Page – There was a presentation of a proposed Face Book page for the Authority.
Water Tank Cleaning – Tom received three bids to have the storage tanks cleaned.  Liquid Engineering will be cleaning the tanks.  This is recommended to be completed every five years.
Rapid Response – Tom discussed the upgrades to the Rapid Response system.
StediWatt – Discussed the second phase of the three phase project.
SRBC – The letter received from the SRBC was discussed and the language will be clarified.
William F. Hill & Assoc. Report

Most items were discussed during the Facilities Manager Report.

Concrete Projects – On a motion by Bosch, seconded by Eisenhart, the Board unanimously accepted the offer by PSI in the amount of $29,863.72 for the WTP for the Sediment Basin and Filter Building Concrete Repairs and authorizes the Chairman of the Board to sign the related agreements.  On a motion by Bosch, and seconded by Wannop, the Board unanimously accepted the offer by Mar-Allen Concrete in the amount of $21,215 for the WTP Loading Dock Wall Reconstruction and authorize the Chairman of the Board to sign the related agreements.
Grit & Grease Removal – On a motion by Bosch, seconded by Eisenhart, the Board unanimously accepted the offer by Heisey Mechanical in the amount of $319,500 for the Headworks Project, Grit, and Grease Removal Unit Replacement and authorizes the Chairman of the Board to sign the related agreements.

Solicitor’s Report

Most items were discussed during the Facilities Manager Report.

Hamilton Township – There has been some back and forth on some of the items in the Assets Purchase Agreement that are being discussed.  Also, the right-of-way at Burger King was discussed and Burger King would like NOMA to pay for their engineer to review the documents with a NTE $500.

Other Business
J.A. Myers has dedicated the sewer lines and roadways to NOMA for Oxford Glen and the property owners that are mandated to connect will be notified.
The second phase of the water meter installations in the Township has been going better than the first.

With no further business to be brought before the Board at 8:15 PM, on a motion by Bosch, seconded by Wannop, the Board unanimously approved to recess the meeting to Tuesday, April 18th, 2017 @ 6:30 PM.
Reminder of the next Authority meeting will be Tuesday, May 23rd, 2017 at 6:30 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Amber K. Gearhart
Asst. Secretary/Project Assistant
